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Finding Recommendation(s) Management Response  
as of January 27, 2017 

Management Response 
 as of July 28, 2017 

Anticipated 
Completion Date  

 
While the department 
and the Legislature have 
increased transfers to 
education, additional 
actions could increase 
sales and efficiency and 
ultimately increase 
transfers to education. 
 
 
 
 

 
We recommend the 
Department of the Lottery 
continue its ongoing efforts to 
expand the retailer network. 

 
The Department agrees with the 
recommendation and will 
continue its efforts to expand the 
retailer network. These efforts will 
be greatly aided by the new 
gaming contract, which will 
include a net increase in ticket 
vending machines of 
approximately 3,000 in order to 
provide consistent equipment 
throughout the network, meeting 
both consumer and retailer 
demand and include potential 
new retailers who require 
vending machines to 
accommodate their trade styles. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Lottery Sales 
Representatives are 
required to make weekly 
cold calls to recruit new 
business. In addition, the 
new Business Information 
Portal on the DBPR web 
site is active and includes 
linked information to assist 
new businesses to become 
Florida Lottery retailers.  

 
Complete and 
ongoing 
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While the department 
and the Legislature have 
increased transfers to 
education, additional 
actions could increase 
sales and efficiency and 
ultimately increase 
transfers to education. 
 
 
 

 
We recommend the 
Department of the Lottery 
continue its ongoing efforts to 
improve its data analysis and 
reporting capabilities for 
identifying and investigating 
potential ticket theft or 
brokering by retailers; and 
increase the number of retailer 
locations with ticket self-
checkers and provide a ticket 
scanning function in its mobile 
app so that players can more 
easily determine for themselves 
whether a ticket is a winner. 
 
 
 
 

 
The Department agrees with the 
recommendation and will benefit 
greatly by technological 
enhancements that will be part of 
the new gaming contract.  These 
enhancements will provide 
significant security upgrades, 
which will help protect consumers 
by improving data analysis and 
reporting capabilities for 
identifying and investigating 
potential ticket theft or brokering 
by retailers.  Additionally, the 
new contract will dramatically 
increase the number of retailers 
with ticket self-checkers and 
provide mobile app scanning 
capabilities so players can more 
easily check their tickets 
themselves. 
 

 
No changes 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
To be determined 
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